
Port Glasgow Yacht Club 
 

P.O. Box 315, Rodney, ON  N0L 2C0    

 

December 15th, 2021 

Mayor and Council 
The Municipality of West Elgin 
22413 Hoskins Line  
Rodney ON N0L 2C0 
 
This letter will acknowledge receipt of correspondence dated December 2nd, 2021, over the signature of 
the West Elgin Clerk in which Council identifies certain complaints received from the public regarding 
the ongoing work undertaken by PGYC at the Port Glasgow Public Beach as well as communication 
concerns and damage done to the public foot bridge. 
 
The PGYC Board of Directors discussed this matter at length during our monthly Board of Directors 
meeting, December 14th, 2021. Directors individually and collective expressed their dismay that this 
initiative undertaken in support of and to enhance the Port Glasgow community had been called into 
question. Directors voted unanimously to conduct a detailed review of all aspects of this ongoing 
initiative from its inception in the winter of 2021 with a focus on initial planning, consultation, 
communication, and work undertaken and completed to date and finally next steps moving to 
completion. 
 
It is anticipated that PGYC will be able to provide Council findings of our review along with the results of 
consultations with the Lower Thames Valley Conservation authority regarding project completion 
towards the end of January 2022. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Norm Miller, President for 

The Board of Directors Port Glasgow Yacht Club 
 


